Lake Tishomingo Property Owners Association

Minutes

December 13, 2011

Board Members Present:  President John Dauernheim, Janet Hirsch, Marilyn Meyer, John Johnston, Phil Overy and Ray Lauer

Excused Absence: Kevin Seelbach

President Dauernheim called the meeting to order at 7:05 p.m.  There were 11 LTPOA property owners present and the meeting began with the Pledge of Allegiance to the flag.

Minutes – Meeting of November 8, 2011:  Secretary Ray Lauer read the minutes.  Phil made a motion for their approval, seconded by Marilyn. MOTION PASSED.

Treasurer’s Report: Marilyn reported on the financial matters that showed an income of $1,611.54, and included assessments, money owed by TGB, gate cards purchased and interest of $68.62.  There were expenditures amounting to $8,694.12.  Some of the item includes payment to Sentry Security for the month of September, $5,378.26 for the Legal Quarterly, truck parts, the Columbia Insurance Quarterly for Auto and Commercial in the amount of $806.50, and utilities.  Also included is the amount of $72.00 for the monthly sewer bill at the sales office building.  

The checking account balance is $331,123.71. Ray made a motion to accept this report, seconded by John Johnston.  MOTION PASSED.

At this point, Janet made a motion, seconded by John Johnston, to pay the monthly sewer bill by automatic deduction from the checking account.  MOTION PASSED.

Marilyn then presented information on bills that she needs to pay, including the cost of mailing the newsletter, a bill due to Sentry Security, repairs for the snow plow, the U.S. mail permit and money owed on work done at the sales office amounting to $3548.47.  The total amounted to $7,581.05.  Phil made the motion to approve these payments, seconded by Janet.  MOTION PASSED.

Marilyn also advised there are four remaining delinquent assessments and they will be pursued through prosecution.  After discussion about the Krelich property and whether the LTPOA should seek placing a lien, Marilyn was asked to consult with our attorney on this issue.

Gate: Russ Wilner reported there have been no significant issues.  The auto tone has been adjusted.

Security: Phil reminded everyone we have a Neighborhood Watch program and signs have been placed at various locations around the subdivision.  Also, he cautioned everyone about the drivers who speed on our roads.  He concluded by advising he wishes to volunteer as the lake’s part-time security guard, and board members voiced their approval.

Building:  Two property owners presented plans for the homes they intend to have constructed.  Chad and Elizabeth Sutterer own Lot H35, and Matt and Erin Silhavy own Lot H36.  Janet made the motion to accept the plans when Jefferson County also approves the architectural drawings.  This was seconded by Phil. MOTION PASSED.

Maintenance: There was a discussion about the need for pad replacement on the snowplow blade and Joe Hejnal will address this issue.

LTIA Representative: Julie Johnston reported on the success of the Children’s Christmas Party on December 10, as well as the chili cook off on the same date.  There were 13 entries.  Also, next dinner meeting scheduled for January 8, 2012.

Finance: No report

Website: Janet reported the deadline for submission of information for the Newsletter is December 20, 2011.  Also, revised Water Activities Rules and Regulations now posted on web site.

Parents’ Club, Garden Club, and Water Testing: No reports.

Sewer Committee: Janet reported as of this date all STEP tanks have been installed.  All 238 connections are done except for one where the owner needs to extend his service line to connect to the tank.  The South Side is being rough graded to fill trenches and remove rock and dirt piles.  The final seed and straw will be done in the spring.

TGB has fixed the large holes in the road at the gate with cold patch.  Final repairs will be made in the spring of 2012.

The resident engineer is compiling a “punch list” of items that still need to be completed.  If any property owner has anything other than finish grading/seed and straw, be sure and get documentation to Mike Larenson by e-mail at engrml@sbcglobal.net or hard copy to Taylor Engineering, 109 E. Columbia Street, Farmington, MO 63640-3104.

The wastewater treatment plant is practically finished.  The flow meters are scheduled for startup Thursday, December 15, 2011.

Phone numbers printed on invoices and the brochure that has been distributed to property owners should be kept available for easy reference, for emergency problems and for the voice mail at the Sewer Office.  The numbers are also on the website.

Finally, there will be a homeowner’s manual made available.  The manufacturer, Orenco Systems, is still developing it.

Dam Report: Clarue Holland was unavailable for the meeting but submitted her report via e-mail.  She addressed the possibility of meeting with an engineer regarding construction of a pre-sediment basin and it was agreed to postpone this until next spring.  No groundhogs were located along the back of the dam, and this will be addressed next year, also.  Additionally, Clarue suggested more frequent cutting of the dam in 2012, and she will consult with the officials from the Red Oak firm in this regard.

Old Business: President Dauernheim reported on properties the LTPOA Board had purchased in the A Cove earlier in the year and he will follow up on that issue in May 2012 with the lake’s attorney.

New Business: Ray mentioned the property at 6473 South Lakeshore Drive that has been vacant for a number of years, and is deteriorating rapidly.  The owner(s) has/have not addressed rehabilitation of this property as would be expected, and it is a liability as well as a hazard to the children in the subdivision.  This matter will be referred to the Jefferson County Building commission for hopeful resolution.  

There being no further business, a motion was made by Ray, seconded by Janet for adjournment at 7:58 p.m.

